



Mr Anthony Bangham Chief Constable West Mercia Police Hindlip Hall Worcester WR8 3SP

Our Ref: JC/mwb

Ver Anthony

4th October 2016

I write further to our holding account meeting on Thursday 22nd September 2016, the notes of which I attach to this letter.

Firstly can I reiterate my grateful thanks to you and your colleagues for the speed and efficiency in pulling together the meeting at short notice.

You will be aware of the areas of concern that I highlighted in the meeting including the quality of the current intelligence assessment in relation to CSE, recommendations and learning from other reviews, the protection of victims and the effective targeting of perpetrators.

I continue to have some concerns over the continued up skilling of our staff to recognise and effectively deal with CSE in our community. I fully recognise the very good work that has been done in developing the vulnerability training and I hope that in the coming weeks you will be able to appraise me of when all staff will benefit from it

I am greatly heartened by your personal commitment in the fight against CSE and I look forward to continuing to offering you my support and challenge.

Yours sincerely

John Campion

Police & Crime Commissioner

West Mercia

Hindlip Hall, Worcester, WR3 8SP. Tel: 01905 331656 Email: opcc@westmercia.pnn.police.uk Web: www.westmercia-pcc.gov.uk Twitter: @WestMerciaPCC Facebook: West Mercia PCC

enc